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FROM THE PRESIDENT

Paula J. Whiteman, MD, FACEP, FAAP

Greetings. This year as president for the Los Angeles Pediatric Soci-
ety has special meaning to me. My mother, Shirley T. Whiteman, 

MD, FAAP, was also president of our society in the mid-seventies. Shortly 
before she passed away, I was nominated to the executive board, so she knew 
that I would be following in her footsteps.

Needless to say, her legacy means a great deal to me. I have incorporated 
her words of wisdom into my clinical practice and find what she taught me to 
be just as valuable as what I learned during my pediatric fellowship. But my 
mother was an inspiration to many, not just me. I know from the conversations that I have had with many 
of you that this is true. Some of you have even taken the time to mention her memory fondly despite the late 
night timing of my call from the ED regarding one of your patients. I hope that I have made her proud.

Because of this connection, the LAPS has a very special place in my heart, and I would like to take 
this opportunity to remind you what our organization does and who we represent. The LAPS serves two 
main functions: One is continuing medical education. The other is providing role models for the next gen-
eration of health care providers, including pediatricians.

We provide two CME events a year. One is the Parmelee lecture series in May, which this year 
will be on evening of Wednesday, May 14, 2008 on 
the topic of “Office Orthopedics for the Pediatrician” 
featuring speakers David L. Skaggs, M.D., Jennifer 
Weiss, M.D., and Paul Choi, M.D. Dr. Skaggs is the 
Director of the Scoliosis and Spine Disorders Pro-
gram and Associate Director of the Children’s Ortho-
paedic Center at Children’s Hospital Los Angeles and 
is an Associate Professor of Orthopaedic Surgery at 
the University of Southern California, Keck School 
of Medicine. He will be speaking on the topic of 
“Back Pain and Scoliosis.” Dr. Weiss is the Direc-
tor of the Sports Medicine Program at Children’s 
Hospital Los Angeles and is an Assistant Professor 
of Orthopaedic Surgery at the University of South-
ern California, Keck School of Medicine. She will 
be speaking on the topic of “Sports Medicine.” Dr. 
Choi is the Director of the Hip Program at Children’s 
Hospital Los Angeles and is an Assistant Professor 
of Orthopaedic Surgery at the University of South-
ern California, Keck School of Medicine. He will be 
speaking on the topic of “Hip Problems for Infants 
and Children.” It will be an informative event as well 
as a chance to socialize. This dinner lecture will held 
again at the French restaurant Taix, which is located 
at 1911 Sunset Blvd, Los Angeles, CA. Please mark 
your calendars now and plan to attend.

Our other yearly CME event is our annual 
Brennemann Memorial lectures, which this upcoming 
year will be held from September 11-14, 2008. Please 
mark your calendars for this event as well. It will be 
held again by popular demand at the happiest place on 
earth, Disneyland’s Paradise Pier Hotel in Anaheim, 
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May 14, 2008 
Annual Spring Meeting and  
Parmelee Lectures 
Taix French Restaurant 
1911 Sunset Blvd. 
Los Angeles, CA 
See page 5.

September 11-14, 2008 
65th Brennemann Lectures 
Disneyland Paradise Pier® hotel 
Anaheim, California 
Phone/FAX: (310) 533-1315 
meosborne@lapedsoc.org 
See page 14.

November 20-23, 2008 
Pediatric Update, 30th Annual  
Las Vegas Seminars  
American Academy of Pediatrics,  
California Chapters, 1, 2, 3 & 4 
NEW LOCATION! 
Caesars Palace 
(310) 540-6240 or  
email meetings@aap-ca.org 
Register online: www.aap-ca.org

FUTURE MEETINGS

PARMELEE AND BRENNEMANN LECTURES

LAPS is pleased to announce that the 2008 Parmelee Lectures 
will address the important topic of Office Orthopedics for the 

Pediatrician. Dr. David Skaggs, Director of the Scoliosis and Spine Disorders 
Program and Associate Director of Childrens Orthopaedic Center at Childrens 
Hospital Los Angeles has put together a crackerjack team of experts: Drs. Jen-
nifer Weiss and Paul Choi who will discuss Sports Medicine and Hip Problems 
for Infants and Children respectively. Dr. Skaggs will complete the group with 
a discussion on Back Pain and Scoliosis. A unique panel format will be used 
followed by a Q & A session.

I should also encourage you to ask colleagues interested school nurses, 
physical therapists and other health care professionals to consider attending the 
Parmelee Lecture on May 14, 2008. I’m certain they would find the subject material useful.

The faculty for the 65th Annual Brennemann Lectures is almost complete for this year and it is shap-
ing up to be another great meeting. Once again we will welcome some renowned home town talent as Dr. 
Marvin Ament from UCLA will address areas of interest in Gastroenterology and Dr. Rena Falk of UCLA 
and also Cedars-Sinai will share her expert knowledge in the field of pediatric genetics. LAPS is pleased to 
announce that Dr. Stanley Szefler of the National Jewish Hospital and Research Center at the University of 
Colorado will update us in the areas of allergy and immunology. He is nationally recognized for his work 
in pediatric asthma and served on the committee that formulated the new guidelines for the diagnosis and 
management of asthma. Our final topic will be radiology; stay tuned for updates in coming newsletters, 
emails and brochures for information about this subject and speaker.

All of our speakers are known to the program committee and we can vouch as to their breadth of 
knowledge, teaching abilities and wit. When you add the Disneyland location, I think we have a great con-
ference in store for everyone. Mark your calendars for September 11-14 2008.

See you at the meetings!

Marshall G. Goldberg, M.D., FAAP, FAAAA&I, Program Chairman
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It is my sincerest hope 
that you celebrated 

an exciting and joyous holiday 
season. In addition, I would 
encourage you to view the arrival 
of this newsletter as if it were an 
opportunity to rekindle a rela-
tionship with a trusted and faith-
ful friend. Oft times, as our lives 
become hectic and the demands 
on our time get greater, we neglect 
those in our immediate periphery 
whom we respect, admire and 
who have the potential to infuse 
our lives with a renewed sense 
of vitality.  In a very real sense, I 
hope that the Los Angeles Pediat-
ric Society might represent such 
a friend to all its membership.

We are primarily an orga-
nization dedicated to the educa-
tional needs of both our members 
and our community. In this day 
and age, most of us depend 
of the Internet to obtain CME 
credits. While such an approach 
certainly has its advantages, it 
fails to provide an opportunity 
to participate in simulating and 
informational dialog with physi-
cians who are considered to be 
among the most expert in their 
fields. The seminars sponsored 
by LAPS strive to recruit lec-
turers from all over the country 
to present relevant information 
in an interesting and entertain-
ing format. In addition, because 
the presentations are historically 
well attended, they provide an 
opportunity for discussion and 
conversation with colleagues 

from throughout not only the 
state, but the country as well.

As a singular consider-
ation, I cannot over emphasize 
the importance of having these 
opportunities for informal dialog 
with fellow pediatricians. The 
challenges of practicing medi-
cine are getting increasingly dif-
ficult, and as each of us strive 
to survive in an environment 
of decreasing reimbursements 
we find ourselves working in 
increased isolation. There are 
simply not enough hours in 
the day to fulfill all our obliga-
tions to our patients and to our 
practices while simultaneously 

staying in tune with the vari-
ous regulations and policies that 
have immeasurable influence on 
how we practice. LAPS was nei-
ther conceived nor established as 
a political organization but as an 
association with members num-
bering in the hundreds, it pulls 
together an incredible resource 
of people and talents with per-
spective, opinions and informa-
tion. What better opportunity to 
avail ourselves to discussions 
about the professional realities 
we anticipate having to navigate 
than at an educational seminar 
organized by pediatricians.

There are countless exam-
ples. Currently, there is discus-
sion about having to renew board 
certification more frequently and 
having it tied to state licensure. 
No specifics have been published 

but I suspect there could come 
a day when if for some reason 
you either neglected to take or 
failed a recertification exam that 
your license to practice could 
be revoked. In addition, consid-
eration is being given to how 
behind the counter medication 
that is currently available only by 
prescription may be dispensed in 
the future. Some of it may soon 
be purchased after only having 
a consultation with the pharma-
cist. If this occurs, and there is 
a problem with the medication, 
who assumes liability and who is 
likely to have to field after hours 
calls from concerned parents 
who want advice, guidance and 
intervention?

Finally, and at the risk of 
opening a can of worms, consider 
for a second all the questions 
being posed by the media and 
by government agencies about 
the incidence of autism. Though 
the topic is of concern to us all, 
will the future mandated visits 
and interventions be adequately 
reimbursed, and is there a poten-
tial that adhering to some of the 
new regulations might do nothing 
more than to alarm the parents of 
perfectly normal children?

You notice that nowhere 
in this article am I providing 
answers. My purpose is just 
to make members aware that 
there is a myriad of issues that 
primarily deserve our attention 
and secondarily warrant dis-
cussion. I hope mainly to exalt 
your membership in LAPS as 
an opportunity to have these 
discussions and thus be better 
informed, as you remain com-
mitted to providing outstanding 
care to the children within your 
community.

Lastly, and from my per-
spective most importantly, the 
Los Angeles Pediatric Society 

sponsors the Gene Black Summer 
Medical Career Program. This is a 
countywide scholarship program 
the purpose of which is to encour-
age high school students to choose 
careers in health professions. This 
is accomplished by providing first 
hand experience observing doc-
tors, nurses, and allied health pro-
fessionals at work in hospitals as 
well as through career guidance 
provided by counselors at each 
participating institution. Surely, 
as pediatricians, there should be 
no cause greater than providing 
a positive influence in helping to 
shape the attitudes and aspirations 
of our youth.

Your membership in LAPS 
not only makes a number of edu-
cational opportunities available 
to you, but your dues also go 
towards supporting this wonder-
ful and ambitious program as 
well. Please continue to renew 
your membership, and encourage 
your associates and colleagues to 
join as well. Given the complexi-
ties of medicine locally, nation-
ally, and globally, the voice 
raised by LAPS may seem small 
but its importance and relevance 
is great.  As an organization, we 
depend on your support to not 
only continue these important 
programs but to ensure the sur-
vival of one of the few societies 
devoted solely to the needs, edu-
cation, and betterment of pedia-
tricians.

LAPS – IT’S NOT JUST FOR BREAKFAST ANYMORE

Mark Powell, MD

We are primarily an organization dedicated to 
the educational needs of both our members and 

our community. 
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COPEM Update

Paula J. Whiteman, FACEP, FAAP

When parents say “We rushed to the Emergency Department!” this is not just a figure of speech. 
People just don’t mosey on over to the ED. When the decision is made that their child needs 

that level of medical attention, they hurry on over and as a result, approximately 90% of children arrive by 
private conveyance. In an unexpected situation, odd hours, or an unfamiliar environment, people tend to 
head to the closest ED possible. Unlike the trained ambulance crew that transport the other ten percent, most 
parents are not thinking about which hospital is best equipped for treating pediatric emergencies. Thus, most 
infants and children arrive at their local EDs regardless of the hospital’s Emergency Department Approved 
for Pediatrics (EDAP) status, the presence of a pediatric floor, or pediatric intensive care unit.

Here in Los Angeles County ambulances preferentially take sick and injured children to EDAP designated hospitals, because 
non-EDAP hospitals are not certified to meet the same standards. However since most pediatric patients aren’t routed through this 
selection process, it would be prudent to make sure all EDs are raised to a minimum level of preparedness for pediatric emergencies. 
This would include having appropriately sized equipment and supplies, and a certain number of staff trained in pediatric advanced life 
support. The hospitals should also have quality improvement policies and procedures in place to maintain consistency.

To ensure that all hospital EDs are properly prepared for pediatric patients, the state of California Emergency Medical Services 
Agency recently proposed the “Administration, Personnel, and Policy for the Care of Pediatric Patients in the Emergency Department.” 
This document sets forth recommendations similar to our (EDAP) standards which are used in Los Angeles County. Since our local EDAPs 
already meet these criteria, this is directed to non-EDAP facilities across the state. For a variety of reasons, however, many hospitals in 
Los Angeles County have opted out of the voluntary EDAP system. These hospitals will be affected by the new government requirements 
which are being finalized. Hopefully EDs across the state will endorse these guidelines when the final version is published.

From the President 
Continued from page 1

CA. Close enough that some of 
you may want to commute. For 
those of you who like to stay and 
enjoy the Disneyland and Califor-
nia Adventure Resorts, we will 
have a competitively priced block 

of rooms available, as well as 
passes to the park for those with 
children or who are merely young 
at heart.

Our other main function, 

that of mentoring, is fulfilled by 
the Eve and Gene Black Summer 
Medical Career Program which 
gives high school students the 
opportunity to work with pedia-
tricians and see the art of medi-
cine firsthand. It is an amazing 
way to give back to our com-
munities. Over the course of four 

weeks, the students get one-on-
one experience working with 
doctors, nurses, and allied health 
professionals at work in the office 
and hospital setting.

Welcome New LAPS Members
Daniel Lau, MD, Los Angeles
Heather S. Vandeweghe, MD, Los Angeles
Sheila Arzani, MD, Marina Del Rey
Life member Ruth Canero Demonteverde, MD, 
Manhattan Beach

To ensure that all hospital EDs are properly prepared for pediatric patients, the state of 
California Emergency Medical Services Agency recently proposed the “Administration, 
Personnel, and Policy for the Care of Pediatric Patients in the Emergency Department.” 

Our other main function, that of mentoring, 
is fulfilled by the Eve and Gene Black Summer 

Medical Career Program...

Not only have I had the 
pleasure of working with these 
students rotating through one of 
the Emergency Departments that 
I work in, but I had the chance 
to see the students in action as a 
parent during one of my daugh-
ter’s doctor visits. We receive 
many letters from the students 
detailing what an important affect 
this program makes in their lives. 

It’s a very rewarding experi-
ence, and we are always looking 
to expand our pool of physi-
cian mentors, so please consider 
becoming a counselor.

Lastly, our organization 
is a social one. Please come to 
our events and invite your col-
leagues. I can’t wait to meet with 
you at the Parmelee dinner lec-
ture in May.



the los angeles pediatric society
presents the

ANNUAL SPRING MEETING 
AND PARMELEE LECTURE

OFFICE
ORTHOPEDICS FOR 
THE PEDIATRICIAN
Speakers: 
David L. Skaggs, M.D., FAAP
Jennifer Weiss, M.D.
Paul Choi, M.D.

Wednesday, May 14, 2008 
6:00 pm-9:30 pm

Taix French Restaurant
Champagne Room
1911 Sunset Blvd.
Los Angeles, CA 90026

This is an approved program of continuing 
medical education for two CME hours

Information: (310) 328-2036 
email: meosborne@lapedsoc.org
www.lapedsoc.org

ADVANCE REGISTRATION

The Los Angeles Pediatric Society ANNUAL SPRING MEETING AND PARMELEE LECTURE

Wednesday, May 14, 2008  Taix French Restaurant, Los Angeles, CA

Name__________________________________________________________ Date_________________

Address_____________________________________________________________________________

City_______________________________________________ State_ ________ Zip_ _________________

Phone ( )__________________________ Fax ( )_ _____________________________

Email_______________________________________________________________________________

If Pediatric Resident, Hospital Name:______________________________________________________

Advanced registration is required. Late Fee after April 25, 2008: Add $20 to each category
This meeting can no longer accept “lecture only” reservations. Reservations will now include

both banquet and lecture.

BANQUET AND LECTURE:

Physician, Member of LAPS $50 $_______

Physician, Non-Member $75 $_______

Allied Health or Lay Person/Parent/Teacher $50 $_______

Pediatric Residents $30 $_______

Non-Member Pediatrician new to area in 2007/2008 $30 $_______

Dinner: o Vegetarian o Fish o Chicken (Chicken will be served if no other choice is made.)

Please make check payable to: LAPS and return to: PO Box 4198, Torrance CA 90510-4198

the los angeles pediatric society
Annual Spring Meeting and Parmelee Lecture

Office Orthopedics for the Pediatrician

In order to best address the practice needs of our members and their guests, the Parmalee
Lecture will follow the format from last year. The 90 minute session will focus on Office
Orthopedics for the Pediatrician in a short presentation/ round table format. Opportunity
will be provided to address questions from the audience. Topics have been chosen based on
frequently asked questions from pediatric practitioners in the greater Los Angeles area.

Speakers

DAVID L. SKAGGS, M.D., FAAP, Director Scoliosis and Spine Disorders Program; Associate
Director, Childrens Orthopaedic Center Childrens Hospital Los Angeles; Associate Professor
of Orthopaedic Surgery, University of Southern California School of Medicine

JENNIFER WEISS, M.D., Director, Sports Medicine Program Childrens Hospital Los Angeles;
Assistant Professor of Orthopaedic Surgery, University of Southern California School of
Medicine

PAUL CHOI, M.D., Director, Hip Program Childrens Hospital Los Angeles; Assistant Professor
of Orthopaedic Surgery, University of Southern California School of Medicine Program

ACCREDITATION: the Los Angeles Pedicatric Society is
accredited by the Institute for Medical Quality/California Medical
Association (IMQ/CMA) to provide continuing medical education for
physicians. The Los Angeles Pediatric Society takes responsibility for the
content, quality and scientific integrity of this CME activity.

LAPS designates this educational activity for a maximum of 2 AMA 
PRA Category 1 Credit(s)™. Physicians should only claim credit
commensurate with the extent of their participation in the activity.
This credit may also be applied to the CMA Certification in Continuing
Medical Education.

At the completion of these presentations the attendee will:
1. Be able to better diagnose scoliosis and identify warning signs of pathological

back pain;
2. Understand and educate patients on the effects of back packs on the pediatric

spine;
3. Recognize what pediatric sports injuries can be treated in the pediatric office

and with physical therapy;
4. Gain familiarity with the treatment options of common childhood hip disorders;
5. Learn what pediatric sports injuries and hip disorders need to be referred to an

orthopedic surgeon.
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The AAP Newsletter 
for Seniors recently 

featured an article about prepar-
ing for the eighth decade of life 
by visiting assisted care facili-
ties in preparation for inability 
to live independently. What a far 
cry this advice would be for Dr. 
Alvin Miller, who is profession-
ally active at the age of 80. 

Several months ago I asked 
Al to be a Counselor for the 
LAPS Summer Medical Career 
Program as the Valley program 
was in danger of becoming non 
existent. He graciously agreed to 
introduce the program to the com-
munity hospitals where he was on 
staff. Within 6 weeks Alvin had 
cut through the red tape of HIPPA 
and confidentiality contract issues 
as well as hospital administra-
tion resistance to establish the 
programs. I was amazed by what 
he accomplished at the commu-
nity hospital level; it had taken 
Ed Rissman and me years to set 
up a comparable program within 
the Kaiser system. Last year the 
valley program accepted four stu-
dents rather than the usual two. 
This greatly added to the time that 
Al spent to coordinate the activi-
ties and mentor the students, still 
the program ran seamlessly. The 
students raved about the program 
which was capped off on the final 
day with Neurosurgery for AV 
malformation bleed.

It is no wonder that Alvin 
Miller’s email address starts 
with “Hyper Al.” After a 40-year 

career with Kaiser in the San 
Fernando Valley, during which 
time he established the NICU at 
Panorama City, Al retired tem-
porarily. He moved on to private 
practice in Thousand Oaks where 
he is called upon to stabilize high 
risk newborns at delivery. As a 
skilled Neonatalogist, he recently 
attended a C-section delivery at 
3 in the morning of 2 twin pree-
mies. He handled the intubations 
and venous access smoothly-
many of us younger pediatricians 
would have been challenged with 
the stress of the high risk delivery 
scenario.

When he is not in the office 
practicing pediatrics, Al can be 
found at two of the local hospitals 
where he follows hospitalized 
patients and attends meetings for 
four hospital committees. He is 
chairman of Perinatal Committee 
and CME Committee. Alvin has 
a keen mind and keeps abreast 
of the pediatric literature. He has 

written papers on clinical topics 
of interest in the pediatric field 
that were published in Pediatric 
Annuals and California Pediatri-
cian this past year.

In his “spare time” Alvin 
plays the violin in two orchestras 
in Simi and Moorpark communi-
ties. Somehow he finds time in 
his 48-hour day to practice, attend 
rehearsals and fulfill his profes-
sional medical responsibilities. 
He carries a beeper 24/7 which 
keeps him busy also. One could 
easily identify Al as the “Poster 
Boy” for active pediatric retirees; 
he personifies the Renaissance 
Man of Pediatrics.

SUMMER PROGRAM SAVED IN THE VALLEY 	
An Amazing Pediatric Octogenarian Leads the Way!

Katherine Galos, MD 

Many of our counselors are retiring and we continue to lose participating hospitals. The lack of counselors means we can accommodate 
fewer and fewer students. Last year the program received over 300 applications and was only able to accept 45 students. We hope that the 
incredible example set by Dr. Miller and Dr. Galos will inspire our members to donate not only their financial support, but also their 
time. Give us a call, drop us an email—we would love to give you information about how to start a new program or to donate your time 
to an existing Eve and Gene Black Summer Medical Career Program in your area. Dr. Miller would be happy to assist new counselors 
and programs in any way he can. You do not need to do this alone; several medical professionals can coordinate a program. Take up this 
challenge, your work will have a lasting impact on the lives you touch and the future of medicine in the Los Angeles area.

Simi Valley, Les Robles 
 Kaiser Panorama City
After just two weeks at Kaiser 
Panorama City, my colleague 
and I felt as though we knew the 
hospital as if we’d been there for 
much longer. Thanks to a very 
packed schedule and our mentor, 
Dr. Katherine Galos, we have 
been to almost every depart-
ment in the hospital. Almost 
everywhere we went, I ran into 
doctors and nurses that I had 
worked with or shadowed since 
the start of the program. They 
were eager to hear what more 
we had done and even more 
eager to share their own experi-
ences working in medicine. For 
instance, finding out that many 
of today’s doctors began their 
medical training in the army and 
returned home to continue and 
further their careers, was both 
interesting and informative.

One part of the program 
that I feel to be most valuable is 
the one-on-one interaction with 
the physicians. We discussed the 
reality of how long it truly takes 
in order to become a practic-
ing physician; we talked about 
exactly what it takes to get those 
distinguished letters after one’s 
name: M.D.

Hopefully one day I will 
have the opportunity to share 
what I have learned with students 
just as eager to learn as I am 
now. I gratefully thank Dr. Alvin 
Miller and Dr. Katherine Galos 
for giving me the opportunity 
to participate in the Gene Black 
Summer Medical Program

Rachel Cooper

Thank You from a Grateful LAPS Board 
In the valley, Dr. Miller is assisted by Dr. Katherine Galos, also a 
retired pediatrician who was the former Summer Program Coun-
selor at Kaiser Woodland Hills. As a result of their dedication and 
infectious enthusiasm, these two pediatricians have inspired their 
participants to take on the arduous educational task of pursuing a 
career in the medical field. Just read the excerpts from the students’ 
essays found in this newsletter, this is a life changing experience 
for the lucky ones chosen for this medical career program. The 
Los Angeles Pediatric Society is very grateful for the efforts of Dr. 
Miller and Dr. Galos and all the wonderful counselors that coordi-
nate a Summer Medical Career Program. 
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White Memorial Medical Center
One thing that set White Memorial Medical 
Center apart from the other hospitals was its 
staff’s hospitality. The fact that the center is a 
teaching hospital makes it easy for doctors and 
nurses to accept us newcomers as just students 
they see everyday. We weren’t treated like 
intruders or strangers as I thought we would be.

Joanne Ho

This past summer I was given the opportunity 
to shadow doctors at White Memorial Medical 
Center thanks to The Gene Black Summer Medi-
cal Career Program. I feel so fortunate that I was 
able to participate in such an amazing program. 
I was able to see all the different aspects there 
was in medicine and how much work is involved 
in a physician’s daily life. I was able to see sur-
geries, baby deliveries, clinicals, a code blue, 
the laboratory, the pharmacy, and a lot of other 
interesting aspects of medicine. This wonderful 
experience has made me realize that medicine 
is definitely my career path, and I don’t believe 
that I could have made this decision unless I was 
involved in the program. 

Michelle Loaisiga

Simi Valley, Les Robles 
 Kaiser Panorama City
After just two weeks at Kaiser 
Panorama City, my colleague 
and I felt as though we knew the 
hospital as if we’d been there for 
much longer. Thanks to a very 
packed schedule and our mentor, 
Dr. Katherine Galos, we have 
been to almost every depart-
ment in the hospital. Almost 
everywhere we went, I ran into 
doctors and nurses that I had 
worked with or shadowed since 
the start of the program. They 
were eager to hear what more 
we had done and even more 
eager to share their own experi-
ences working in medicine. For 
instance, finding out that many 
of today’s doctors began their 
medical training in the army and 
returned home to continue and 
further their careers, was both 
interesting and informative.

One part of the program 
that I feel to be most valuable is 
the one-on-one interaction with 
the physicians. We discussed the 
reality of how long it truly takes 
in order to become a practic-
ing physician; we talked about 
exactly what it takes to get those 
distinguished letters after one’s 
name: M.D.

Hopefully one day I will 
have the opportunity to share 
what I have learned with students 
just as eager to learn as I am 
now. I gratefully thank Dr. Alvin 
Miller and Dr. Katherine Galos 
for giving me the opportunity 
to participate in the Gene Black 
Summer Medical Program

Rachel Cooper

2007 EVE AND GENE BLACK SUMMER CAREER PROGRAM

The Tarzana Region Medical Center
The Tarzana Region Medical Center Women’s Pavilion and Maternity Ward felt 
like home. The nurses took me under their wings instantly, telling me what the 
monitor readings meant, bringing me to every birth they could possibly find. Jane, 
Sarah, Kim, Betty, Farzaneh, and all of the L & D nurses taught me so much about 
labor, birth, and every single aspect of the birthing process. Being able to witness 
twelve different births during my time at Tarzana was more than I could ever ask 
for. Each birth was unique, beautiful, and a complete honor to witness.

This program taught me so much, and helped me see more clearly where I see 
myself headed in medicine, but most importantly it allowed me to appreciate life 
at all stages, deepen my love for human interaction, and strengthen my drive to 
help all people.

Amanda Becerra

Harbor UCLA
When I think of my experience with the Gene Black Program, one word 
comes to mind: opportunity. This is such a rare and unique summer program. 
The Gene Black program gave me the chance to replace my television show-
type notions of medicine with factual knowledge and experience, a change in 
thinking usually reserved for new medical students.

Through the Gene Black Program’s countless opportunities each day, I 
learned more about medicine, and myself, resulting in a now-solidified goal 
to pursue a career in medicine.

Aubrianne Rose

Dr. Hamilton’s program 
Now, after completing the Gene Black Program, 
I know that I want to go into the medical field. 
It has narrowed my college search a little bit, 
and I am solely looking at colleges with medical 
programs. I am so eager to go off to college and 
begin my career as a doctor or a nurse. I think of 
my experiences literally everyday, and I am so 
sad that the month was over so soon! I will never 
forget the three incredible doctors at Dr. Hamil-
ton’s office and the way that each of them forever 
changed my life in different, yet special ways.

Kassie McNally 
For information on the 2008 Eve and Gene Black Summer Career Program, 
including Frequently Asked Questions, visit www.lapedsoc.org.
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THE EVE AND GENE BLACK SUMMER MEDICAL CAREER PROGRAM

The Summer Medical Career Program was established by the Los Angeles Pediatric Society in 1969. The purpose of the program is 
to stimulate high school students to choose careers in the health professions. This is accomplished by providing first hand experi-

ence observing doctors, nurses and allied health professionals at work in hospitals and through career guidance provided by counselors at each 
participating institution. For a period of four weeks students take part in a variety of activities affording direct contact with both the medical 
staff and patients. They rotate through the various departments in hospital and observe the role of health-care personnel in providing medical 
services. The program is different at every location and is usually tailored to meet the interests of the participants.

A weekly stipend of $75.00 is given each student to cover incidental expenses and a certificate of completion at the end of the program. In 
addition two $500 scholarships are awarded each year from the Rissman/Seidel Scholarship Fund.

Funding is provided by contributions from individuals and groups, Medical Careers Unlimited Medical Group Members and our new Circle 
of Friends and Donors. To show our appreciation, contributions received this year are listed below. All are cordially invited to join. You will 
help students get started in the right direction, just as perhaps someone helped you.

LAPS is a private, tax-exempt, not-for-profit organization pursuant to Section 501 (c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Code.

Individual
Barbara Adler, MD
Sonia Andonian, MD
Richard Antin, MD
Katherine S. Bao, MD
Robert H. Barnhard, MD
Donna M. Barras, MD
Ruby Batin, MD
Anna Baum-shapell, MD
Ellis N. Beesley, Jr., MD
Carol D. Berkowitz, MD
David Berman, MD
Bradley Bursch, MD
Jean M. Carney, MD
Mary P. Cederberg, MD
Nancy Cheney, MD
Andrew Choy, MD
Pamela Colby, MD
Mary E. Collins, MD
Anne Etoile Davie, MD
Ruth Canero Demonteverde, MD
Jess Diamond, MD
George N. Donnell, MD
Gerard G. Edralin, MD
Richard Harlan Feuille, MD
Danelle M. Fisher, MD
John Fuerth, MD
Atsuko Fujimoto, MD
Graydon N. Funke, MD
Katherine Galos, MD
Beverly M. Gates, MD
Kenneth A. Geller, MD
Eugene Gettleman, MD
Bharati Ghosh, MD
Joseph Gluck, MD
Jay N. Gordon, MD
George E. Gourrich, MD
Tony Greenberg, MD 
Rosa Halpern, MD

Harvey M. Harris, MD
James Henry, MD
Abram Hodes, MD
Joan E. Hodgman, MD
Carolyn J. Huntley, MD
Carol B. Hyman, MD
Mona Y. Iskander, MD
Toshiko Iwata, MD
John A. James, MD
Toni Johnson-Chavis, MD
John L. Johnson, MD
Juanita Kagwa-Nyanzi, MD
Peter Kalick, MD
Roger M. Katz, MD
Victor A. Kevorkian, MD
Irving N. Klitsner, MD
Andrew D. Krasnoff, MD
Ding S. Lam, MD
Susan Levy, MD
Jerome Lipin, MD
Allan S. Lieberthal, MD
Richard H. Mabie, MD
Betsy B. MacCracken, MD
Richard Joseph Macias, MD
Richard G. MacKenzie, MD
Sylvia Mansour, MD
Grant Masaoka, MD
Rolando S. Mercader, MD
Lee Todd Miller, MD
Guiragos S. Minassian, MD
Diane C. Mitchell, MD
Billie Jean Moore, MD
A. S. Moosa, MD
Sharon K. Muenchow, MD
Barbara Brady Mullen, MD
Alan L. Nager, MD
Nord S. Nation, MD
Lawrence M. Ng, MD
Patricia E. Patterson, MD

Thomas Percer, MD
Bernard Portnoy, MD
Angela Dulce Ramos, MD
Howard J. Reinstein, MD
Janine O. Robertson, MD
Rosa Rodriguez-Funes, MD
Doris W. Rowe, MD
Patricia A. Rowe, MD
Marshall Sachs, MD
Victoria L. Sampler, MD
Samuel O. Sapin, MD
Asha Challu Saraf, MD
Richard A. Schaar, MD
Susan Schreiber, MD
Ronald Schuster, MD
Keitha K. Scott, MD
Bracha Shaham, MD
Nancy Shinno, MD, MPH
Kenneth M. Shoor, MD
Susan Cook Shumway, MD
Sheldon Siegel, MD
Stuart E. Siegel, MD
Seymour Silverberg, MD
Frank Sinatra, MD
Shigeo Sumida, MD
Esther Swerdloff-Naides, MD
Theresia G. H. Tan, MD
Walter Tasem, MD
Christina Ukrainski-Pomeroy MD
Lelis Enrique Ushella, MD
Alexander Villarasa. MD
Curren W. Warf, MD
Anita W. Weinstein, MD
E. David Weinstein, MD
Nit Wichienkuer, MD
Kenneth O. Williams, MD
Lillie M. Williams, MD
James N. Yamazaki, MD
Howard B. Yancey, MD

Teresita A. Zareno, MD
Vigen Zargarian, MD
Arnold H. Zukow, MD

Donor ($100+)
Ighia Aintablian, MD
Ellis N. Beesley, Jr., MD
Harold Amer, MD
Carol D. Berkowitz, MD
Samuel D. Bruttomesso, MD
Gloria F. Castle, MD
Mary Ann Carlson, MD
Mary P. Cederberg, MD
Anne Etoile Davie, MD
Hector Nahun De La Rocha, MD
Erwin Feldman, MD
Katherine Galos, MD
Miranda V. Gilford, MD
Robin J. Gingold, MD
Thomas A. Glassman, MD
Marshall Goldberg, MD
George E. Gourrich, MD
Helen Marie Hale, MD
Robert Hamilton, MD
William Hitchcock, MD
Carolyn J. Huntley, MD
Kenneth Keer, MD
Don Kinch, MD
Jerome L. Lipin, MD
Nancy Marchick, MD
Charles A. Markman, MD
Albert J. Melaragno, MD
Alvin Miller, MD
Ronald A. Nagel, MD
Fombe Ndiforchu, MD
Marilyn A. Nelson, MD
Maureen O’Neil, MD
Sonal R. Patel, MD
Sheila Smith Phillips, MD
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Mark Z. Powell, MD
Martha Rivera, MD
Patricia A. Rowe, MD
The Rubin Family
James E. Saunders, MD
Sidney Smith, MD
Robert E. Stanton, MD
Eunice A. Turrell, MD
Betti Jo Warren, MD
Judith C. Watson, MD
Paula Whiteman, MD
Guillermo A. Young, MD
Teresita A. Zareno, MD
Nancy R. Zimble, MD
Arnold “Bud” Zulow, MD

Group
Agoura West Valley Pediatric 

Medical Group
A Medical Partnership 

Drs. Friedman, Nagel, Weiner, 
and Diamond

Allergy Asthma Care Center Inc 
Robert Katz,MD,

Allergy Medical Clinic, Inc. 
Sheldon Siegel, MD 
Gary Rachelefsky, MD 
Howard Schanker, MD 
Jonathan Corren, MD 
Maria Ines Garcia Lloret, MD

Beverly Pediatric Medical Group
Boulevard Pediatrics Medical 

Group, Inc. 
Jeannette J. Levenstein, MD 
Jena K. Liddy, MD 
Jeremy F. Shapiro, MD, MPH

Glendale Pediatrics 
Nancy Zimble, MD 
Howard Reinstein, MD 
Jennifer Ann Hartslein, MD

Pacific Pediatric Cardiology 
Medical Group, Inc. 
William R. Vincent, MD 
Irving R. Tessler, MD 
Lennis P. Burke, MD 
Elizabeth R. De Oliveira, MD 
Joseph Ahdoot, MD 

Robert D. Loitz, MD
Pediatric Associates Medical 

Group, Inc.
Valley Pediatric Medical Group 

Marshall Goldberg, MD 
Peter Shulman, MD 
Marie Medawar, MD 
Lynn Osher, MD 
Michael Wolke, MD

University Childrens Medical 
Group

In Honor of . . .
Eve Black 

By: Shigeo Sumida, MD
Columbus McAlpin, MD 

By: Ronald A. Nagel, MD
Eugene Gettelman, MD 

By: Arnold “Bud” Zukow, MD
Alvin Miller, MD 

By: S. Michael Marcy, MD
Ronald Nagel 

By Sherwin J. Isenberg, MD
Sid Rosen 

By Charles Markman

In Memory of…
Harold Brown & Ben Kagen 

By Charles Markman, MD
Richard B. Castle 

By Gloria Castle, MD
Walter Cohn, M.D. 

By Billie Jean Moore, MD
Gene Black, Sheldon Lavin, MD, 
Marvin Nierenberg, MD,  
Sanford Ullman, MD
	 By: Jerome L. Lipin, MD
S. Randolph Edmonds, MD 

By: Betti Jo Warren, MD
Paul G. Eglick, MD,  

(a Philadelphia Pediatrician) 
By: Susan Levy, MD

Marshall C. Davie Jr. 
By: Anne Etoile Davie, MD

Jane V. Hamilton, MD 
By: Betsy B. Mac Cracken, MD

Harry Wright, MD 

By: Richard MacKenzie, MD
Benjamin Kagan, MD 

By: Marvin Nierenberg, MD
Ben Kagen, MD, Cliff Rubin, MD 

Jordan Weissman, MD,  
Neil Minkoff, MD 
By: Arnold “Bud” Zukow, MD

Louis Gluck, MD  
By Joseph Gluck, MD

Dr. S. Halpern 
By Rosa Halpern

John McAllister, MD 
By: Abram Hodes, MD

Columbus McAlpin, MD & 
Bertran Cooper, MD 
By: Maureen Ann O’Neill, MD

Felipe Nieri, MD 
By: Lelis Enrique Ushella, MD

Barnet Lipson, MD 
By: Robert E. Staton, MD

Marvin Nierenberg, MD 
By: Charles Markman, MD

Edward Rissman 
By Katherine Galos, MD

Clifford L. Rubin, MD, Sidney 
Rosin, MD, Ben Kagen, MD, 
Jordan Weissman, MD 
By: The Rubin Family

Shirley Whiteman, MD 
By: Marilyn A. Nelson, MD

Shirley Whiteman, MD 
By: Esther Swerdloff-Naides, 
MD

Shirley Whiteman, MD 
By: Maritza L. Garrido, MD

Shirley Whiteman 
By Ellis Beesley, MD

Marjorie Tasem (my wife) 
By: Walter Tasem, MD

Earle Dole, MD 
By: Howard Yancey, MD

Circle of Friends ($500 +)
Ronald S. Gabriel, MD
S. Michael Marcy, MD
Edward Mack
Harvest Pediatrics

Boulevard Pediatrics 
J.J. Levenstein, MD  
Jena Liddy, MD 
Jeremy Shapiro, MD, MPH

Silver Circle of Friends 
($1,000 +)

Danielle Borut, MD
Lettie Burgett, MD
Maritza L. Gariado, MD
George E. Gourrich, MD
University Childrens Medical 

Group

Platinum Circle of Friends 
($5000 +)

Vincent Haynes, MD
Cliff Rubin, MD
Shirley & Irving Whiteman
Audio Digest Foundation
The Arthur Spitzer Foundation

Jim Seidel, MD, PhD 
Memorial Fund  
and 
Eve Black Memorial Fund 
on page 10

Cedars-Sinai Medical Center, Los Angeles • Childrens Hospital Los Angeles • Harbor UCLA Medical Center, Torrance • Huntington Memorial 
Hospital, Pasadena • Kaiser Foundation Satellite Offices, Gardena • Kaiser Foundation Hospital, Panorama City • King Harbor (Drew) Medical 
Center, Los Angeles • LAC/USC Medical Center, Los Angeles • Los Robles Regional Medical Center • Olive View Medical Center, Sylmar • Santa 
Monica/St. Johns Hospital, Santa Monica • Simi Valley Hospital, Simi Valley • St. Mary Medical Center, Long Beach • Medical Center of Tarzana, 
Tarzana • UCLA Medical Center, Los Angeles • White Memorial Medical Center, Los Angeles

2008 Hospitals

We regret the omission of any 
names. please call our office with 
any errors and we will print a 
correction in the next issue.

The Carr and Black fami-
lies gratefully acknowledge 
the donations received so 
in memory of Eve Black. 
An Eve Black Memorial 
Fund in support of the Eve 
and Gene Black Summer 
Medical Career Program 
has been established. 

Please see page 10.
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DR. JIM SEIDEL MEMORIAL FUND

The Los Angeles Pediatric Society has established the Dr. Jim Seidel Memorial Fund in support of the Gene 
Black Summer Medical Career Program. 

Please make donations payable to the Los Angeles Pediatric Society, with “Dr. Jim Seidel Memorial Fund” 
in the memo section of your check and mail to P.O. Box 4198 Torrance, CA 90510-4198. LAPS is a private, tax-
exempt, not-for-profit organization pursuant to Section 501 (c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Code.

Name:. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                                                               

Address: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                                                             

Phone:. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                           . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

Email:. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                           . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

Eve Black Memorial Fund
AAP Chapter 2 
AAP District IX
Audio Digest Foundation
Robert Adler, MD
Milton Arnold, MD
Victoria Sanchez Bal, MD
Carol Berkowitz, MD
Danielle Borut, MD
Samuel Bruttomesso, MD
Lettie Burgett, MD
Sarah Carpenter, MD
Stuart A. Cohen, MD
Pamela Colby, MD
Jess Diamond, MD
Dorothy Ennes
Phyllis Ennes
Jesse Estrada
Jerry Z. Finklestein, MD
Katherine Galos, MD
Ernie Guzman, MD
Robert Hamilton, MD

Jo-an E. Hodgman, MD
Paul Jewett, MD
John Johnson
Harvey Karp, MD
Donald Kinch
Joseph Lebowitz, MD
Jeannette Levenstein. MD
Jena Liddy, MD
Betsy B. MacCracken, MD
S. Michael Marcy, MD
Luis Montes, MD
Nord S. Nation, MD
Mary Ellen Osborne
Sheila Phillips, MD
Francisco Rincon, MD
Martha Rivera, MD
Eadie Rubin
Kierash Sadrieh, MD
George Segura, MD
Jeremy Shipiro, MD
Sidney Smith, MD
Shigeo Sumida, MD

Vasanti Voleti, MD
Paula Whiteman, MD
Kenneth Williams, MD
Burt Willis, MD

Jim Seidel, MD, PhD 
Memorial Fund

Barbara Adler
Ellen Alkon
Allergy Asthma Care Center Inc.
Harold Amer
Carol Berkowitz
Eve Black
Lettie Burgett
Mary Ann Carlson
Paula J. Chou
Jess Diamond
Graydon Funke
Maritza L. Garrido
Gloria F. Castle
Marshall Goldberg
Stephen Greenberg
Tony Greenberg, MD

Rosa Hallpern, MD
Vince Haynes
Carolyn Huntley
Sherwin J. Isenberg, MD
Elaine & Ivan Kamil
Margaret & Robert Keller
Milly Liu
Richard MacKenzie
Lee Todd Miller
Maureen A O’Neill
Howard Reinstein
Edward Reis
David Remoin
Patricia Rowe
Michael & Shelia Siegel
Louis Smolensky
Dr. & Mrs. Carlo Tabellario
Barton Wald
Anita W. Weinstein
E. David Weinstein
Shirley & Irv Whiteman
Lillie M. Williams

EVE BLACK MEMORIAL FUND

The Los Angeles Pediatric Society has established the Eve Black Memorial Fund in support of the Gene Black 
Summer Medical Career Program. Eve Black was Executive Director of LAPS for over 40 years and she was instru-
mental in establishing and administering  the program.

Please make donations payable to the Los Angeles Pediatric Society, with “Eve Black Memorial Fund” in the 
memo section of your check and mail to P.O. Box 4198 Torrance, CA 90510-4198. LAPS is a private, tax-exempt, 
not-for-profit organization pursuant to Section 501 (c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Code.

Name:. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                                                               

Address: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                                                             

Phone:. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                           . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

Email:. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                           . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .



LOS ANGELES PEDIATRIC SOCIETY APPLICATION 
39th ANNUAL ------ EVE AND GENE BLACK SUMMER MEDICAL CAREER PROGRAM 

July 7 --- August 1, 2008 (4 weeks) 

Applicants must be at least 16 years old and a high school student.  
This program is best described as a medical shadow program. Students work under the supervision of a health care professional, the
hospital counselor and get a realistic view of what it is really like to be a doctor, nurse, etc. Students selected will receive a stipend of 
$75.00 at the end of each week in the program. This is for parking, bus, gas, food and any other expenses incurred while you 
participate. The program is run for the 4 weeks in the month of July ONLY, Monday through Friday, about 8 hours a day but no nights 
or weekends. The exact hours are determined by each specific hospital and its counselor.

Please Type or Print Clearly in BLACK INK ONLY

Name ___________________________________________________________________ Birth Date __________________________
 First    Last 

Address _________________________________________________ City _____________________________ Zip _______________ 

Phone _______________________________ Cell ________________________________ Fax ______________________________ 

E-mail ___________________________________________________________ Current School Grade (circle one):  (10)   (11)   (12) 

High School ______________________________________________________________ Phone _____________________________ 

School Address ___________________________________________________________City/Zip_____________________________ 

Extracurricular Activities and Interests ____________________________________________________________________________  

____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Honors or Honor Society Membership ____________________________________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Academic and Career Future Plans ______________________________________________________________________________ 

TO COMPLETE THIS APPLICATION: These items MUST be included when submitting your completed application.
1. Write an essay of no more than one page about why you are interested in this program.
2. Attach one or more letters of recommendation from someone who is familiar with your abilities and interests. This is not a 

family member.
3. If you need more space for “Extracurricular Activities and Interests” or “Honors or Honor Society Membership,” please include 

this information on a separate sheet of paper.
4. Have a school official, IE principal, assistant principal, adviser or counselor, (not just a teacher) sign the application below. 
5. Your parent or guardian MUST read and sign the consent form on the back of this application. 
6. The hospitals listed below are the only hospitals participating in our program this year. Please indicate your 1st and 2nd 

choice. The second choice will only be used if the first choice hospital unexpectedly drops the program. Select carefully as you
are responsible for your own transportation. Note: Hospitals with * require students be 18 years old by start of the program.

____*Cedars Sinai Medical Center, LA  ____ Kaiser Panorama City, Simi Valley Hospital, ____ Olive View UCLA Medical Center, Sylmar  
            Los Robles Medical Center, Thousand Oaks  
____ Childrens Hospital Los Angeles         (COMBINED PROGRAM)   ____ St Johns Hospital/Santa Monica Hospital 

____ Harbor UCLA Medical Center, Torrance ____ King Harbor (Drew) Medical Center, LA ____ * St Mary Medical Center, Long Beach 

____ Huntington Memorial Hospital, Pasadena ____ Tarzana Medical Center, Tarzana  ____ UCLA Medical Center, LA  

____ Kaiser Hospital Satellite Office, Gardena ____ LAC/USC Medical Center, LA  ____ White Memorial Hospital, LA  

Student Signature ____________________________________________________________ Date ____________________________ 

School Official Signature ______________________________________________________ Date ____________________________
APPLICATION DEADLINE MARCH 7, 2008. Your application MUST be received by this date. 

If faxed or emailed, mail a hardcopy (may arrive after deadline) as fax machines and scanners often produce poor quality. If emailed, 
scan application, letter(s) of recommendation, and the signed parent/guardian consent form and attach with your essay in a Word doc.

If mailing only, please mail two copies. If you send by express or certified mail, call for a street address.
Applicants will be notified by April 21, 2008 if accepted or not. 

Mail: Gene Black Summer Medical Career Program    
         Los Angeles Pediatric Society      FAX: 310-533-1315 
         PO Box 4198 Torrance, CA 90510-4198     Email: rhallsten@lapedsoc.org

For more applications: Duplicate this one or contact us for one formatted in Word. If you have any questions, visit our website at 
www.lapedsoc.org and review Frequently Asked Questions. You may also contact Program Coordinator Robyn Hallsten Monday 
through Friday at 310-503-1527 rhallsten@lapedsoc.org or Mary Ellen Osborne 310-533-1315 meosborne@lapedsoc.org Note this 2nd

phone line is also the FAX line and will often be busy as the due date for applications draws near. 

YOUR ESSAY, THE SIGNED PARENT/GUARDIAN CONSENT FORM ON REVERSE SIDE AND LETTER(S) OF RECOMMENDATION MUST BE 
RETURNED WITH YOUR COMPLETED APPLICATION. LETTER(S) OF RECOMMENDATION RECEIVED SEPARATELY ARE NOT ACCEPTED. 



39th ANNUAL EVE AND GENE BLACK SUMMER MEDICAL CAREER PROGRAM 
JULY 7 – August 1, 2008 (4 WEEKS) 

Consent and Agreement for Student Participation in the 
Eve and Gene Black Summer Medical Career Program 

As the parent or legal guardian of (Student Name) ________________________________________________________ 

I agree as follows: 

1. I give my unqualified, unconditional, and express consent for Student to participate in the Gene Black Summer 
Medical Career Program sponsored by the Los Angeles Pediatric Society (“LAPS”). 

2. On behalf of Student and myself, I waive and release all claims of every type against LAPS, its members, and any 
persons associated with it regardless of whether any claim is based on intentional conduct, negligence, or any 
other type of act or failure to act by any person or entity, known or unknown. 

3. On behalf of Student and myself, I agree to indemnify LAPS and all persons or entities associated with LAPS and 
to hold them harmless from any liability of Student, including but not limited to all costs, expenses, and attorneys’ 
fees.

4. In the event of an emergency and I cannot be reached, I consent to any medical care, treatment, or surgery 
necessary to the Student if there is an accident, injury, or sickness of any kind. This consent does not mean that 
LAPS or any person or entity associated with LAPS is under any obligation to provide medical care, treatment, or 
surgery. 

5. If any part of this consent and agreement is held by a court to be invalid or otherwise unenforceable, the 
remaining portions of this consent and agreement shall remain in full force. 

6. I have read and understood this consent and agreement in its entirety and have had the opportunity to discuss it 
with a representative of LAPS. By signing this consent and agreement, I intend to be bound by it in its entirety. I 
acknowledge that neither LAPS nor any person or entity associated with LAPS is obligated to allow Student to 
participate in the Gene Back Summer Medical Career Program and that my signing of this consent and 
agreement is a condition of any such participation. 

7. Prior to the start of the Program LAPS will require proof of immunizations plus tuberculosis test and a disclosure 
of medical/health problems and a list of any medication(s) currently being used. Sponsoring hospitals may require 
a medical release from a student’s doctor before being accepted into the program. Students with medical 
conditions that put them at risk in a hospital setting will not be accepted into the program. 

Parent/Guardian Signature ___________________________________________________ Date ___________________ 

Parent/Guardian Printed Name _______________________________________________________________________ 

Address _________________________________________________________________________________________ 

City _____________________________________________________________ State_______ Zip _________________ 

Home Phone ________________________Cell _________________________ Work ____________________________ 

Email ____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Emergency Contact (other than parent/guardian) _________________________________Relation _________________

Home Phone ________________________Cell ________________________ Work ____________________________ 
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EVE AND GENE BLACK SUMMER MEDICAL CAREER PROGRAM

Would you like to participate in the Gene Black Summer Medical Career Program? Do so by giving your monetary support to:

MEDICAL CAREERS UNLIMITED 2007/2008 MEMBER

  Individual $50.00        Donor $100.00       Medical Group $100.00

If Medical Group Donation, list name and address of medical group and names to be listed:

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

In Honor of. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                                                           

In Memory of . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                                                         

     Donor $100.00         Circle of Friends $500.00        Silver Circle of Friends $1000.00  
     Golden Circle of Friends $2000.00          Platinum Circle of Friends $5000.00

Name. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                        . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 

Street. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                        . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 

City. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                State. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Zip. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                    
LAPS is a private, tax-exempt, not-for-profit organization pursuant to Section 501 (c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Code. Donors 
will be recognized publicly in the newsletter. Donations of $1000.00 or more will be recognized for five years from date of dona-
tion. (Make checks payable to the Los Angeles Pediatric Society and mail to P.O. Box 4198 Torrance, CA 90510-4198.)

If You Attended the Last Year’s (2007) Brennemann Lectures, Your Help is Needed

If you attended this meeting, please help us track what you learned by filling out the questionnaire below. Please fax to 310-533-1315,  
email meosborne@lapedsoc.org, or mail to LAPS, PO Box 4198, CA 90510-4198 the following information.

1.	 Please list three or more specific things that you learned at the 2007 Brennemann Lectures.. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                              

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                                                                      	

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                                                                    
2.	 Since you attended the Brennemann Lectures, have you used any information you acquired in your practice?   o   Yes  o   No

3.	 Please give an example(s) of how you have used or intend to use the information you listed above (in question #1) in your practice. 	

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                                                                      	

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                                                                    
4.	 Several of the lectures touched upon the incidence, diagnosis, management, or prognosis as it applied to different cultures, and/or 

male vs. female populations. Have you found any of that information helpful in your practice?   o   Yes  o   No

5.	 If yes, what specific information did you find most helpful? 

	 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                                                                      	

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                                                                    



65th Brennemann Lectures Meeting Advance Registration

Name............................................................................................................. Date..........................

Address...........................................................................................................................................

City...................................................................State..................................... Zip............................

Phone ( )................................................................ Fax ( ).............................................

Email ..............................................................................................................................................
Tuition Fee Before 8/8 After 8/8
Physicians: Members of LAPS.......................$500...................... $550........................ $________
Physician Non-members ...............................$550 ..................... $600......................... $________
Pediatric Residents Hospital:__________...$100...................... $125........................ $________
Allied Health Personnel Category:_______...$250 ..................... $300........................ $________
Emeritus with LAPS.......................................$125 ..................... $175......................... $________
Please make checks payable to: Los Angeles Pediatric Society and return to:
P.O. Box 4198 Torrance, CA 90510-4198. We regret credit cards cannot be accommodated. 

65th Brennemann Lectures Hotel Advance Registration

Name...............................................................................................................................................

Address...........................................................................................................................................

City...................................................................State..................................... Zip............................

Phone (Please include area code)....................................................................................................

Number in Party..............................................................................................................................
Hotel Accommodations Requested: ____ Double ____Single
Arrival: Time...............................................Date........................................................................

Departure: Time...............................................Date........................................................................
Your check or credit card is acceptable in payment.
MasterCard VISA American Express (circle one)
#....................................................................... Exp. Date..........................................................

Signature.........................................................................................................................................

80 rooms are available to registrants at the special rate of $159 (plus tax) per day single or 
double occupancy, plus resort fee of $10. These rates apply from September 8-16, 2008. 
Note: Special rates will be available only until August 19, 2008 or until all 60 blocked rooms are 
taken. Once these rooms are taken, regular hotel rates will apply.
WE RECOMMEND YOU MAKE RESERVATIONS FAR IN ADVANCE OF THE MEETING.
The Los Angeles Pediatric Society disclaims any responsibility for hotel arrangements. Please 
make check payable and send to Disney Paridise Pier® Hotel 1717 S. Disneyland Dr., Anaheim, 
CA 92802. Phone Number: (714) 956-MICKEY (6425). 

Faculty

STANLEY SZEFLER, MD
Allergy and Immunization

MARVIN E. AMENT, MD
Gastroenterology

RENA FALK, MD
Genetics

BEVERLY P. WOOD, MD
Radiology
Accreditation

The Los Angeles Pediatric Society is accred-
ited by the Institute for Medical Quality/Cali-
fornia Medical Association (IMQ/CMA) to
provide continuing medical education for
physicians. The Los Angeles Pediatric Soci-

ety takes responsibility for the content, quality
and scientific integrity of this CME activity.

The Los Angeles Pediatric Society designates this educa-
tional activity for a maximum of 15 AMA PRA Category 
1 CreditsTM. Physicians should only claim credit commen-
surate with the extent of their participation in the activity.
This credit may also be applied to the CMA Certification in 
Continuing Medical Education.
The California Board of Registered Nursing has approved
15 hours of continuing medical education. Provider num-
ber is CEP11121.

Los Angeles Pediatric Society

65TH Brennemann Lectures
September 11-14, 2008

1717 S. Disneyland Dr.



los angeles pediatric society
APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP

Pediatricians as well as other physicians, surgeons, and licensed allied health professionals who have a 
particular interest and concern with the health and welfare of infants, children and adolescents are eligible 
to apply for membership. Members residing outside of California will be classified as affiliate members. 
Membership for all categories is $125 a year. Please complete each of the following items as applicable.
 *Life membership is available at a one-time fee of $1,250.

PLEASE PRINT OR TYPE

1.  Full Name:____________________________________________________________________ Birth Year: ______________
  First   Middle    Last

Academy and College members are urged to add affiliation initials after degree. 

2. Check preferred mailing address.     

 p 1. Street: ________________________________________ Phone: ( ) _________________  Email: ___________________

 City: ___________________________________________ State: _________________________ Zip: _____________________

 p 2. Street: _________________________________________Phone: ( ) _________________  Email: __________________

 City: ____________________________________________State: _________________________ Zip: _____________________

A Directory of Members with listings by name and by city is published online at www.lapedsoc.org.
If you would like your full address and phone to appear, please check here: p
If you do not wish to be listed in the Directory of Members, please check here: p

 Specialty:______________________________  p Bd. Cert. Date of Cert._____ Date of Re Cert._______  p Bd. Elig.
 Subspecialty: ___________________________  p Bd. Cert. Date of Cert._____ Date of Re Cert.________  p Bd. Elig.
 Note Board Name for Specialty:_________________________________________________________________________________
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________

3. Medical School: ________________________________________________________________Year Graduated: __________
 Internship: __________________________________________________________________Years:___________________
 Residencies: __________________________________________________________________Years: __________________

____________________________________________________________________________________________________
 Other Professional Training: _____________________________________________________________________________

____________________________________________________________________________________________________
 Hospital Staff: ________________________________________________________________________________________

____________________________________________________________________________________________________
p Private Practice : Total Years: ___________________  p Academic Practice: Total Years: _______________

4.  Member in good standing of other medical and scientific societies: ________________________________________________
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________

5. References (Name of two physicians, preferably members):
 1. __________________________________________________ 2. _________________________________________

6.  p *LIFE MEMBERSHIP

7. Date: __________________________________ Signature: ___________________________________________________

YOUR CHECK FOR FIRST YEAR’S DUES ($125) MUST ACCOMPANY APPLICATION
 LIFE MEMBERSHIP: $1,250 (One-Time)

 Make checks payable to: los angeles pediatric society • P.O. Box 4198, Torrance CA 90510-4198
Update 8/06
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los angeles pediatric society

los angeles pediatric society Non-Profit Or

US Postage

P A I D

Permit No. 620

Torrance, CA
PO Box 4198
Torrance CA 90510-4198

TO LEARN MORE ABOUT LAPS AND ITS PROGRAMS

Complete the following and return to Los Angeles Pediatric Society, PO Box 4198, Torrance, CA 
90510-4198.

Name. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                          

Street. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                          

City . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                           

State / Zip. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                       

Phone . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                 Email. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                            

Specialty . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                       

                 p   Certified              Eligible 

Pediatricians as well as other physicians, surgeons, and licensed allied health professionals who 
have a particular interest and concern with the health and welfare of infants, children and ado-
lescents are eligible to apply for membership. There are no geographical limits. Annual dues of 
$125, includes partial fees to the Annual Brennemann Lectures and Spring/Parmelee meeting. For 
an membership application, see page 11 or visit www.lapedsoc.org.

Classified ads are free to LAPS members and only ads from LAPS members are accepted for inclusion in the Los Angeles Pediatric Society News.

FREE MEMBERSHIP

Free membership in 
LAPS until June 30, 
2008 to all  third-year 
pediatric residents 
graduating this June, 
2008. Our gift to you. 
Just fill out the appli-
cation in the center or 
at www.lapedsoc.org 
and return to PO Box 
4128 Torrance, CA 
90510-4198 or fax to  
(310) 533-1315.


